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                 Section 1--Registrant's Business and Operations

Item 1.01.        Entry into a Material Definitive Agreement.
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         On January 20, 2005, Southern Connecticut Bancorp, Inc. ("Bancorp")
entered into a new employment agreement, effective as of January 1, 2005 (the
"Agreement"), with Michael M. Ciaburri, Bancorp's President and Chief Operating
Officer since 2003. The Agreement replaces an earlier employment agreement with
Mr. Ciaburri with a term that ended December 31, 2004. The following description
of the Agreement is a summary of the material terms of the Agreement and does
not purport to be complete, and is qualified in its entirety by reference to the
Agreement which will be filed as an exhibit to Bancorp's Annual Report on Form
10-KSB for the fiscal year ended December 31, 2004.

         Under the Agreement, Mr.Ciaburri's term of employment ends on December
31, 2006 with an automatic extension through December 31, 2007, unless Bancorp
earlier terminates Mr.Ciaburri's employment under the terms of the Agreement.
Mr.Ciaburri will receive a base salary of $150,000 in the first year of the
employment term, increasing to $157,500 in the second year of the term and
$166,000 in the third year of the term, and will be eligible for salary
increases and other merit bonuses at the discretion of Bancorp's Board of
Directors. Mr. Ciaburri will be reimbursed for expenses and will be provided
with health insurance, participation in the Bank's profit sharing or 401(k)
plan, an automobile and club membership.

         In the event Mr.Ciaburri's employment is terminated or his
responsibilities are significantly reduced as a result of a "Business
Combination" (as defined in the Agreement), Mr. Ciaburri will, subject to
certain conditions, be entitled to receive a lump sum payment equal to three
times his base annual compensation in effect at the time of termination plus the
amount of Mr. Ciaburri's bonus for the prior calendar year, and all of Mr.
Ciaburri's previously granted stock options shall immediately become fully
vested. Additionally, in the case of Mr. Ciaburri's termination as a result of a
Business Combination and in the event Mr.Ciaburri is otherwise terminated by
Bancorp except for cause or disability or upon death, Mr. Ciaburri will be
entitled to receive his base salary under the Agreement for the balance of the
unexpired term of his employment.

                                   SIGNATURES

         Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934,
the registrant has duly caused this report to be signed on its behalf by the
undersigned hereunto duly authorized.

                                    SOUTHERN CONNECTICUT BANCORP, INC.

                                    By: /s/ Joseph V. Ciaburri
                                    ------------------------------------------
                                    Name: Joseph V. Ciaburri
                                    Title:  Chairman & Chief Executive Officer

Date:  January 25, 2005
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